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Palm Sunday, March 20
Begin your observance of Holy Week by celebrating 
Jesus’ triumphal entry into Jerusalem in one of our 
four worship services. Jared Stine will be preach-
ing at the 8:30 and 9:45 contemporary service and 
Al Ward at the 8:30 and 11:00 traditional services. 
(Children who would like to be part of the palm 
processional at the 11 am service should be in the 
Narthex at 10:50 am.)

Ken Medema In Concert, March 22  
The internationally known 
musician and storyteller, 
Ken Medema, will bring an 
inspiring and interactive 
musical program at 7 pm in 
the Fellowship Hall. Invite a friend and reserve 
your seats by calling 336-812-4812. This program is 
sponsored by the Victorian Qubein Fund.

Holy Thursday, March 24
We will commemorate our Lord’s Last Supper in the 
Sanctuary at 7 pm. Jared Stine will be the preacher 
for this service and the Chancel Choir will sing.

Good Friday, March 23
We will mark Good Friday and our Lord’s crucifixion 
with the Chancel Choir singing Requiem by Eleanor 
Daley. This service will be held in the Sanctuary and 
will begin at 7 pm.

Easter Sunday, March 27
Celebrate the Resurrection of our Lord at one of our 
four worship services. Al Ward will be preaching in 
all the services. Bring live flowers to decorate the 
crosses on the campus.

Second Sunday of Easter, April 3
Remembering the resurrection meals Jesus shared 
with his disciples and anticipating the “heavenly 
banquet,” we will observe Holy Communion in all 
our services. In addition, at the 11 am service we 
will mark Health Care Professionals Sunday (see 
related article on page 6).

Third Sunday of Easter, April 10
Al Ward will be preaching in all the services and the 
2016 Confirmation Class will be received at the 11  
am service.

Holy Week and Easter at Wesley Memorial
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Church Camp
June 12-17
Valle Crucis Conference 
Center                                           
Registration for Church Camp 
will open soon!  The price for 
students will be $450, and the 
price for student-counselors (rising 11th graders-
College freshmen)  is $350.  Fundraising opportuni-
ties will be available to off-set cost.  Registration 
info coming soon on the WMUMC website. 

Planning for Church Camp will begin March 6.
Eighth graders will begin planning for this year’s 
Church Camp on Sunday, March 6 at 12:15 in the 
Underground.  We will begin planning the Camp 
theme and focuses for each day.  Eighth graders 
and their families will receive more details about 
the planning process.

Help a student go to Camp
If you are able, please consider making a donation 
to help a student go to church camp this year.  Do-
nation of any amount will be greatly appreciated. 

Search for a Director of Student Ministries
The Search Team for the Director of Student Minis-
tries is moving forward. The Team has reached out 
to hundreds of contacts and is networking with 
many persons and resumes are coming in. Working 
with Ministry Architects the Team is looking for that 
energetic and engaging person who possesses a 
contagious faith and is passionate about building 
meaningful relationships with students and parents 
and helping them connect to God and one another. 
If you know someone who meets this description, 
send their name to sara@ymarchitects.com. Please 
keep praying for the Search Team and persons inter-
ested in this ministry.
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Student News...

Confirmation 
Fourteen members of the Confirmation Class and 
their leaders gathered on February 20 to pack back-
packs for the supplemental feeding program at Fair-
view Elementary School. In just a little over an hour 
they packed 428 backpacks, which will feed children 
during the spring break at the end of March. The 
confirmands were reminded that serving others is 
part of what it means to “follow Jesus.”

The final activity for the Confirmation Class before 
their Confirmation on April 10, will be to attend 
Confirm ‘16 at Lake Junaluska, NC on March 11-13.  
This annual retreat sponsored by the Foundation 
for Christian Formation is attended by youth from 
all over the  southeastern US who are making their 
confirmation this year. Seventeen of our confir-
mands will be going. 

Sunday Nights at Wesley Memorial
Sunday night programming is back! Students in the 
7-12 grades gather every Sunday night (except for 
Easter Sunday) from 5:30-7:00 pm. A time of games 
is held from 5:30-6:15 pm and from 6:15-7:00 there 
are small groups of Middle School boys and girls 
and for High School boys and girls. Sunday nights 
are open to all students and their friends. Parents 
are encouraged to be chaperons by signing up at :
www.signupgenius.com/go/30e054dabab29a64-
parent

Spring Workshop
Registration for this year’s Spring Workshop will be 
opening soon. The Spring Workshop will be April 29 
through April 30 at the Retreat Center on the cam-
pus of The Children’s Home in Winston-Salem, NC. 
We will have great discussion, worship, and some 
special activities. We hope everyone will join us.

The deadline for article 
submission for the April 
issue of the HeartBeat will 

be March 10. To submit 
information for the Heart-
Beat contact:  Melissa Coley 

at  mcoley@wesleymemorial.
org.
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Contact: Debbie Foust
Director of Children’s Ministries
812-4804
dfoust@wesleymemorial.org

VBS~Monday-Thursday; July 18-21
9:00 am-12:30 pm

Easter Scavenger Hunt for 3rd–5th Graders 
Friday, March 18; 6-8 pm
What could be better than a Scavenger Hunt, look-
ing for clues, pizza and candy all in the same night? 
NOTHING!! Bring your flashlights and join in the 
fun!! Cost will be $5 for Pizza Dinner and prizes.
Reservations due by March 14 by contacting Me-
lissa Coley at mcoley@wesleymemorial.org. 

Palm Sunday Processional-March 20
All Children are invited to come and be a part of 
the Palm Sunday Processional at the 11 am worship 
service. We will meet in the church Narthex at 10:50 
am and process in. Children will then go sit with 
their parents.

“Rise & Shine”  Easter Event
Sunday, March 20; 3-5 pm 
Join in the Easter fun! More eggs, more candy and 
more prizes this year!! It's an all-out family affair 
with booths, games, music, crafts, snacks, and ac-
tivities that center on the fact that Jesus has risen. 
This is an Easter egg hunt and so much more. We 
will remember that Jesus will Rise so we can Shine 
his light.

Easter Candy Donations needed
We need a lot of candy to fill over 4,000 Easter eggs 
for “Rise & Shine” Easter event.  You can donate can-
dy, small prizes and stickers to go in the Easter eggs 
this year.  Please purchase extra this year and place 
in  labeled baskets outside each worship space and 
on the Elementary Hall.

Embark on a VBS Adventure That Will Light Their 
Way! Gear up for an over-the-top underground 
adventure! Ground kids in the rock-solid foundation 
of God’s love, a love that takes us through life’s dark 
times.
Mark your calendars.
Registration will be mid-May.

Rise and Shine!

Save the Dates:
Here is what’s coming up in Children’s Ministries

March 18: 3rd-5th Grade-Easter Scavenger Hunt 
(registration required) 
March 20: Easter-Rise and Shine Easter Event
June 20-23: Music Arts Camp 9 am-12 pm 
July 18-21: VBS



for our Adults...
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United Methodist Women

UMW Immigration Reform Workshop for the 
Northern Piedmont District, Saturday, March 19, 
Bennett College in Greensboro. Register at 9:30 am, 
workshop 10 - 11:30. Call Molly Welch at 336-803-
1214 for more info. 

District Prayer Breakfast-“Blessings” Saturday, April 
16 at Oak Ridge United Methodist Church, Oak 
Ridge. Registration at 9:30, Memorial Service at 10 
am, FREE but head count needed by April 1. Call 
Margaret Hardy 336-644-1109 for more informa-
tion. 

Wesley Memorial UMW Board will not meet in 
March.

Circle Meetings in March: 
The Faith Circle - Sunday, March 13, 3:30 at the home of 
Allison Yates, 3917 Cedar Crest Lane, 27265. 
Friendship Circle - Monday, March 14, 11:30 am in 
the Small Dining Room. Program is Nancy Wallace 
on “Legacy”. 
Circle #6 - Monday, March 14, 7 pm at the home of 
Gwen Russell, 1827 Country Club Drive. 
Circle # 8 - TBA 
Circle # 9 - Tuesday, March 15, 10:30 am in the Din-
ing Hall. 
Circle # 11 - Monday, March 21, 11:30 am in the 
Small Dining Room. 
Angel Tree Circle will not meet. 

Post-Easter Bible Study
In the aftermath of Easter, the resurrection glow still 
on our faces and chocolate from candy bunnies still 
on our hands, Wesley Memorial invites you to join 
us in a Bible study. Wednesday nights from 6:30-
7:45 in the Circle View Room, join Rev. Erin Beall as 
we study the Gospel of Mark. Likely the first Gospel 
written, the shortest, and the most confusing, we 
will study the depths of this book—its history, its 
composition, its purpose, and its meaning. No book 
is required except your Bible. RSVP by calling the 
Front Desk at 884-2204 or Erin  at 812-4815.

Upcoming Live Alive Offerings
Live Alive is going strong and looking forward to 
the last few meetings of this Winter and Spring! Join 
us for Bingo and Book Club every third Tuesday, 
after which we have lunch at 11:45 and a speaker. 
Recent speakers have included the hysterical Tom 
Blount making predictions for the New Year in Janu-
ary, and a trained hypnotist discussing the art of her 
trade, debunking myths and describing its healing 
properties. This month, on March 15, we look forward 
to welcoming Paul Lessard from the High Point Com-
munity Center. Our meal will include: Meatloaf, Baked 
Potato, Green Beans, Bread and Dessert.

Other upcoming events include talks from a former 
Prisoner of War, a friend from the charitable orga-
nization 10,000 Villages, and a rock and roll musical 
program complete with dancing! 

Make sure to sign up by the previous Friday by 10 
am to reserve a plate and bring a friend, to one of 
these outstanding events for Senior Adults (55+). 

Follow Along: Erin’s Trip to Greece and Turkey
As some of our members may be aware, our Associ-
ate Pastor for Adult Spiritual Formation and Con-
temporary Worship, Erin Beall, is a member of a Lilly 
Foundation organization that strives to equip young 
ministers to have thriving, enduring, and vital min-
istry. In pursuit of that end, the Lilly Foundation, in 
conjunction with the United Methodist Foundation 
of the Western North Carolina Conference, is spon-
soring Erin, along with several other young clergy 
from our Conference, to go on a two-week journey 
to Greece and Turkey from March 6-18. Travels will 
include the ancient Greek sites in Athens, following 
in the footsteps of Paul to visit the communities he 

wrote to (Galatia, Ephesus, Corinth, etc.), and cul-
minating with the communities John the Revelator 
wrote to in Revelation (Laodicea, Smyrna, Sardis, 
etc.) as well as the Isle of Patmos, the island where 
he sequestered himself to write the book of Revela-
tion.

But this is not merely an opportunity for Erin—YOU 
are invited to follow along with her during her 
travels! A link on the front page of the website (wes-
leymemorial.org) will take you to Erin’s blog, where 
she will update you on her travels, complete with 
photos, reflections, Scripture verses pertaining to 
the area she’s in, and reflection questions for you to 
ponder. Don’t miss out on this opportunity to virtu-
ally take this tour along with Erin!



Contact: Anne Carroll
Director of Music Ministries
812-4816
acarroll@wesleymemorial.org

Music Notes... 5

Women’s
Choir

February 2016

Children’s Music 
Ubi Caritas

I heard a voice from heaven saying unto me, 
“Blessed are the dead who die in the Lord, for 
they rest from their labours: even so saith the spirit.” 
This comforting and hopeful text is from the Burial 
Service, 1622 Book of Common Prayer.  Requiem by 
Eleanor Daley incorporates texts such as the one 
above and will be sung by the Chancel Choir on 
Good Friday, March 25. This worship service will in 
include hymns, readings and music from Daley’s 
Requiem and will begin at 7 pm. On Easter Sunday, 
March 27, the Chancel Choir will sing two anthems 
with strings...Rejoice In The Lord by Handel and 
Psalm 150 by César Franck. César Franck is most 
known for his contribution to organ repertoire, how-
ever, Psalm 150 and Panis Angelicus, also known as 
O Lord Most Holy, are staples in choral music librar-
ies.

If you think you are hearing bells it must be March at 
Wesley Memorial!  Chancel Bells will ring for wor-
ship on March 13 and March 27; and on March 20, 
Youth Handbells will ring for worship.  The Wesley 
Handbell Choir is for children ages 3-5 grades and 
rehearses on Wednesdays at 4:15 pm.  

Children’s Music is taking a break until April 17.  The 
children did a wonderful job singing Ubi Caritas on 
January 31. They will rehearse again in April to learn 
a song for worship on Mother’s Day.  Looking ahead 
to summer, Music Camp will again be the third 
week of June, Monday-Thursday from 9-12 each day.  
We will have 4 components this year: Music, Art, 
Drama and Liturgical Dance. Registration will begin 
around the middle of May.

Thank you to the Women’s Choir for the wonderful 
job they did on February 14 at the Chapel and Sanc-
tuary services. They were accompanied beautifully 
by violin and organ.  Women’s Choir will resume 
preparing special anthems for worship next fall. 

If you would like to sponsor one of the string play-
ers ($150) for Easter or be an Anthem Angel please 
contact Anne Carroll.  You may “purchase” an instru-
ment or an anthem in honor of or in memory of a 
loved one. An honorarium or memorial will be place 
in the bulletin the Sunday that your instrument or 
music is part of worship.
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Jared Stine approved for Ordination
Friends - thank you for your prayers and kind words 
during this season of preparation and examina-
tion for my ordination. On February 4, I interviewed 
with the Board of Ordained Ministry in the Eastern 
Pennsylvania conference, and they approved me for 
ordination and full connection membership. This is 
the conference in which I began my journey toward 
ordination, and I desired to finish this chapter of 
my ministry by completing my requirements in my 
home conference. My ordination ceremony will 
take place in Lancaster, PA on June 17 during their 
Annual Conference. I am in the process of transfer-
ring my membership to the Western North Carolina 
conference. I plan to continue serving at Wesley 
Memorial as I begin the next chapter of my ministry 
as an ordained Elder. Thank you again for your sup-
port and care. 
			   Grace & peace,  Jared Stine
 
 
Wholeness & Healing Service March 13 
The Wholeness & Healing Service is a unique wor-
ship service designed to help participants discover 
peace when facing illness, pain, or grief. The root of 
the word healing in New Testament Greek, sozo, is 
the same as the words salvation or wholeness. If you 
seek hope, comfort, or grace for your body, mind, 
or spirit, come and be a part of this special evening 
on March 13 at 5 pm in the chapel. All are welcome. 
Questions? Contact Jared Stine. 
 
Special Sunday to Honor Healthcare 
Professionals - April 3
If you are a healthcare professional, we invite you to 
join us on Sunday, April 3 for special worship ser-
vices designed to honor those who serve and work 
in the healthcare industry in High Point. Healthcare 
requires great dedication and talent, gifts we believe 
are given by God and used by God's people to help 
provide healing and peace to all. Whether you are 
an active or retired physician, nurse, pharmacist, 
dentist, or in sales, mental healthcare, or work in a 
medical office, the Congregational Care team wants 
to honor and encourage you in your vocation as a 
healthcare provider in our community. Invite your 
colleagues and fellow professionals. Interested in 
learning more? Contact Jared Stine at jstine@wes-
leymemorial.org for more information. 

Contact: Rev. Jared Stine
Associate Pastor for Congregational Care
812-4813
jstine@wesleymemorial.org

Financial Empowerment: Small Group for Women
Ladies, are you seeking information and answers 
about your financial situation? Looking for a group 
of women with whom you can relate? If so, join this 
6 week small group led by local businesswomen. 
This is no sales pitch - it's a time of open and honest 
dialogue regarding budgets, insurance, debt, sav-
ings, and your financial future. Registration is re-
quired. Space is limited. Contact Jared Stine for more 
information and to register.

Congregational Care...

Stephen Ministry
This ministry was named for Stephen who
was one of the first lay people commissioned 
by the Apostles to provide caring ministry. (Acts 6)

Need to talk but don’t know where to turn?
Our Stephen Ministry offers one-to-one confidential 
emotional and spiritual support to persons in need 
of a listening ear. Stephen Ministers are non-clergy 
persons trained to provide confidential and thought-
ful care without judgment. If you are grieving a loss, 
struggling with divorce, or any other life transition, 
contact Stephen Minister Mike Flack at 812-3559 or 
speak to a pastor.

All Contacts are Confidential! 
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Mission and Community Impact...

Contact: Dr. Al Ward
Senior Pastor
812-4808
award@wesleymemorial.org

Community Garden
The Wesley Memorial “community gardeners” are 
making plans for a “spring planting.” In addition, to 
this spring planting, they are planning on a plant-
ing in the early summer, late summer, and fall. Last 
year the community garden at Wesley Memorial 
produced a little less than 1500 pounds of food for 
Our Father’s Table at Open Door. If you would like to 
participate in the community garden, contact Bob 
Bass at 336-689-3438.

Wesley Memorial hosted a car blessing on Febru-
ary 28.  Wesley Memorial hosted a car blessing on 
February 28 for a recycled car that was made avail-
able to a local resident by Wheels4Hope.

The new owner of the car is Bob Wombolt. Bob 
served in the US Air Force and has been without a 
car for almost two years. During his time at Arthur 
Cassell House, he has been utilizing public transpor-
tation to get to and from his job at Walmart where 
he has worked for over a year.

Bob is excited about being able to receive a car be-
cause he won’t need to rely on the bus 
system, and it will allow him greater 
flexibility to work more hours.

Wheels4Hope is a non-profit, faith-based 
organization that recycles cars and make 
them available to people recommended by 
Open Door.  Wheels4Hope was a recipient 
of one of Wesley Memorial’s mission grants.
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A Special Lenten Outreach Project …
“SUPER HEROES DASH!”

Monday, March 21
This benefits Family Services 
of the Piedmont~supporting 
programs for families of domes-
tic violence; child abuse and 
neglect.

WMS children will be invited to wear their Super He-
roes attire to school on March 21.  At 10 am, children 
will gather on the lawn to “run the course!”  Expect 
the capes to fly!  We welcome parent, grandparent, 
and church members to come assist and cheer the 
children along Dash obstacle courses. WMS children 
will take home “I Can Be A Hero” collection boxes. 
They will complete extra chores in exchange for 
coin donations from family and friends.  Children 
will learn that their efforts will help other children to 
have a happy home.

WMS SUMMER PROGRAMS
Enrollment Now Open! 

Call or come by for Registration Information, 884-
4232

Summer Day
Ages infant-5 yrs.  Daily summer child care for work-
ing parents available from 8 am-12 noon, or from 
9 am –1 pm (4 hours of parent’s choice.)  Parents pay 
only for weeks of child’s attendance; 5 days/week 
fee only. Opens Wednesday, June 1; last day Friday, 
August 5.

Summer Enrichment
Ages infant-5 yrs.  Four BIG adventure-themed 
weeks!  Days are Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 
9 am-12 noon.  Enroll for one week, or register for all 
4!

Week 1:  June 14,15,16	 Nature “Rocks!”  
“Let’s Explore the Great Out-
doors!”	(PlayWorks activities 
with natural loose parts: 
stones, twigs, bark; hiking & 
camping)

Week 2:  June 28,29,30	 “High Energy Half-Pints!”  
Sports Week ( Bouncy House 
on campus; waterplay sprin-
klers; wear team colors for 
WMS Field Day)

 Week 3:  July 18,19,20,21  “Cave Quest”
*This is a special 4-day Enrich-
ment ONLY for Infants, Tod-
dlers & 2’s! *Children complet-
ing 3’s & older should register 
for Vacation Bible School. 
Younger Enrichment + VBS 
match in theme, days, time: 
Mon-Thurs, 9-12:30.  ( Bears & 
caves, lanterns & lights; we’re 
grounded in rock solid founda-
tion of God’s love)

Week 4:  August 2,3,4	 “Dinosaur Hunter!”
(Create fossils, search for 
bones at archaeological dig-
sites; live petting zoo comes)

WMS Easter Holiday Schedule
Closed Good Friday, March 25

Closed Easter Week, March 28-April 1
Re-opening Monday, April 4

IT’S TIME FOR WESLEY MEMORIAL SCHOOL’S 
“FAMILY FUN NIGHT!”

Thursday, March 3, 6:30-8 pm
Parents, grandparents, brothers & sisters!  Come 
dressed for the work/play activities of your child’s 
nursery, preschool or kindergarten class.  On this 
night, we’ll let the children be the “teachers” in their 
classroom learning centers.  Families are also invited 
to explore older rooms and chat with school staff.  
Lots of creative work on display!  At 7:15, children & 
families head down to the Dining Hall for treats of 
ice cream sundaes & music performed by our  Pre-K 
4’s & K5’s! Everyone is invited to this special night of 
sharing!
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Contact: Scott Howell
Director of Administration and Finance
812-4800
showell@wesleymemorial.org

Administration...

Over the weekend of February 26-28, members of 
Wesley Memorial  gathered to “Remember our Past,” 
“Build on our Strengths” and “Dream of our Future.”  
The weekend included 3 events.  On Friday, approxi-
mately 50 folks gathered to share dinner together 
and reminisce about 160 years of Connecting, Grow-
ing and Serving at Wesley Memorial.  The evening 
concluded with table communion and quiet re-
flection on our hopes for the future.  On Saturday, 
approximately 50 people gathered to play Wesley 
Memorial Jeopardy, celebrate our strengths, and cre-
ate our “Top 10 List” of Wesley Memorial strengths.  
Finally, Sunday, almost 100 people gathered for 
lunch and to listen to our pastors share their dreams 
of how Wesley Memorial will faithfully Connect, 
Grow, and Serve in 2020.  

Participants are invited and encouraged to share 
their own answer to the question “How Will Wesley 
Memorial United Methodist Church faithfully CON-

NECT, GROW an SERVE in 2020?”  Aspiration cards 
are available at the church.  Also, a new Facebook 
page  “God Future-ing Church” will be open for per-
sons share their hopes and dreams.  We will post a 
link on the Wesley Memorial website to gather input 
as well.

Over the next weeks, all of the comments and ideas 
received over the weekend (and subsequently 
through the channels named above) will be gath-
ered, collated and shared with the Church Council.  
Together, with staff input, the Council will create a 
vision statement to form the foundation of a strate-
gic plan to be developed over the summer.

Visioning Weekend Update

Charge Conference
There will be a Charge Conference on March 15 at 
5:30 pm for the purpose of moving some invest-
ments to fund the Wesley Memorial Choral Scholars 
Fund.

Columbarium Expansion Approved
The Church Council approved the recommendation 
of the Trustees that we expand the columbarium by 
adding a wall that will contain 340 niches. The work 
will begin soon and will take about six months to 
complete. The cost of the new niches will be $900 
now until end of construction (up to 68 niches) and 
$1,150 after construction.

Fun In The Son Summer Camp
Ages rising Kgt 5 - 5th graders. Full day camp of 
planned fieldtrips, crafts, music and recreation.  
Operates 7:30 am-6 pm daily.  Parents pay only for 
weeks of child’s attendance; 5 days/week only.
Opens Wednesday, June 1; last day Friday, August 
12.  Activities planned around EXCITING weekly 
themes, such as “Detectives Lurking Mystery Week” 
and “Oh, the Places You Will Go – NASCAR!”
Look for favorite Weds swims at Sheraton Hills Swim-
ming Pool, & Fri tumbling sessions at HP Gymnastics. 
Campers will also participate in the Music Camp 
Week (Anne Carroll), and Vacation Bible School 
(Debbie Foust) at Wesley Memorial.

Contact: Susan Sumpter
Director of Wesley Memorial School
884-4232
ssumpter@wesleymemorial.org

Wesley Memorial School continued...



Special Delivery...

Patrick & Kindra Ingram welcomed 
Michael Connor Ingram into their 
family on February 9. Charlotte is a 
big sister! 

We would like to announce all new babies born into our church family as well as baptisms and weddings in the HeartBeat each month.  Please notify 
Debbie Foust, Director of Children’s Ministry, with any new arrivals or adoptions and Dr. Al Ward with wedding information to be included.

Baptisms

Celebrations...

Weddings...

Congratulations to Brittany Barr 
and Ryan Rhodenhiser who were 
married December 5, 2015.

We rejoice in the baptism of Ella Kennedy Hunt, 
daughter of Rickey and Dana Hunt and welcome 
her into the family of Christ on February 14.

We rejoice in the baptism of Grayson Charles 
Samuel, son of Brad and Deena Samuel and 
welcome him into the family of Christ on Febru-
ary 28.
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Honor or remember 
your loved ones this 
Easter Season. 
Easter Lilies may be 
placed on the altar 
in the Chapel, 
Sanctuary or 
Contemporary 
Worship Services on Easter 
Sunday in memory or honor 
of a special person. The lilies will cost $25.50 each. 
Call Sue Schoch at 812-4824 to reserve your lilies for 
the worship services of your choice. Deadline for or-
dering is March 18. Please make your check payable 
to Wesley Memorial UMC and mail to Tish Schulthe-
iss, P. O. Box 5289, High Point, NC 27262. Please put 
Easter Lilies in the memo line.
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We Remember and Honor Our Loved Ones
Gifts given through January 2016

Our Church Family...

In Memoriam
Elizabeth (Lib) Hatcher Conner 	          January 27

Zachary (Zach) Christopher Priddy         February 1

Marion Hampton Leonard                           February 4

Allison Reaves Russell 		         February 22

Fred Ingram Jones 			          February 25

IN MEMORY OF:
Elizabeth (Libby) Judy Thomas Atwell: Ann Larson
Andrew Duane Coleman: Jim & Karen Gooding, 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Delgaudio, Mr. and Mrs. Bruce 
Chadwick, Mrs. Elizabeth Fisher, Mrs. Martha Tucker, 
Mr. and Mrs. W. S. Lackey, Mr. and Mrs. David Horney, 
Mr. and Mrs. Bart Lassiter, Greensboro Criminal De-
fense Lawyers Assn., Mr. and Mrs. Scott Gayle, Mr. and 
Mrs. Gordon W. Hoeger, Mrs. Helen G. Runyan, Mr. 
and Mrs. Rex Bernard, Mr. and Mrs. Robert Niebauer, 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Jones, Ms. Lorinda Weiss, Mr. and 
Mrs. Edward Barlow, Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Wilkens, Mr. 
and Mrs. Rucker Collier, Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Walsh, 
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Odom, Ms. Joan Garner, Garrett, 
Walker and Aycoth, Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Soltis, Mr. 
and Mrs. Raymond Oldham, Mr. and Mrs. David Corn, 
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Richardson, Stone River Country 
Club, Ladies Tennis Association, Mr. and Mrs. Rush 
Hicks, Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Smith, Mr. and Mrs. 
James Helgeson, Judge Russell G. Walker, Jr., Mr. and 
Mrs. Chad Jones, Mr. Robert W. Carlton, Mr. and Mrs. 
Eric Hill, Ms. Sylvia Ingrao, Mr. and Mrs. Charles Baum, 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Brinson, Mr. and Mrs. Kurt Koontz, 
Mr. and Mrs. Ken McAllister, Mr. and Mrs. Tim Yates, Mr. 
John Yates, Mr. and Mrs. Edward Kearns, Mr. and Mrs. 
Andrew Lasine, Mr. and Mrs. William Shamburg, Mr. 
and Mrs. John McKenzie, Mr. and Mrs. Robert Griffin, 
Mr. and Mrs. John Zavisa, Mr. and Mrs. Charles Wilkens, 
Ms. Kay Ryan, Mr. and Mrs. John Sant Amour, Mr. and 
Mrs. James Gooding, Mr. and Mrs. Larry Garrison, Ms. 
Elizabeth Sebastian and Bridge Club, Mr. and Mrs. 
Ronald Stoffel, Mr. and Mrs. James Hoeger, Dr. and 
Mrs. Eric Hartzell, Mr. and Mrs. Greg York, Mr. and Mrs. 
Matthew Wilkens, Mr. and Mrs. David Breece, Mr. and 
Mrs. Ed Loughry, Mr. Ronald Barrett, Pinnacle Financial 
Partners, Mr. and Mrs. Gary Barton, Mr. and Mrs. Scott 
Bell, Mr. and Mrs. James Horenkamp
Elizabeth Dunbar: Scott Dunbar
Janice Gill Isenhower: Neil & Nancy Anderson, Ned 
& Katherine Covington, Elizabeth & Bill Mewborne, 
Arthur & Amy Orr
L. P. Megginson: Mary Lin Brewer
Patricia (Pat) Ann Murray Williard: Ellen Johnson

Our Prayer Shawl Ministry has made 
and delivered over 1,600 shawls, blankets, 
sweaters and other items! 

You are invited to join this wonderful group on Wednes-
days at 1:30 pm in the Arts & Crafts Room. Contact Lee 
Huff, 887-9165; Karen Sumner, 883-8721 or Linda Dale, 
884-5121.

IN SYMPATHY OF: 
The family of Elizabeth (Lib) Hatcher Conner in her 
death on January 27, 2016.
Kalie Levina and family in the death of her father; 
James William Johnson on February 1, 2016.
Ginger Priddy and Michelle Stancil in the death of 
their son and brother;  Zachary (Zach) Christopher 
Priddy on February 1, 2016.
Rachel Garner and family in the death of her sister; 
Marion Hampton Leonard on February 4, 2016.
Becky Blue and family in the death of her father; Her-
bert Ridgely Todd on February 21, 2016.
Robert (Bobby) Russell, Emma Caroline, Ella & Grant 
Russell in the death of his wife and their mother; Al-
lison Reaves Russell on February 22, 2016.
Barbara Levina and family in the death of her sister; 
Beverly Burton Goldston on February 21, 2016.
Liz Jones and Page Hauck and families in the death of 
their husband and father; Fred Ingram Jones on Febru-
ary 25, 2016.

IN HONOR OF: 
Mary Grace Megginson: Mary Lin Brewer
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The Church Offices will be closed 
Monday, March 28 for Easter.

Wednesday Dinners are prepared by our fabulous 
Holy Chefs from Wesley 100. Seating begins at 
5:30 pm in the Dining Hall. The price is only $6 for 
adults, $3 for youth 14-18 and free for those under 
14.

The menus for March are:
March 2 - Eastern Style Chopped Barbecue, Macaroni & 
Cheese, Barbecue Slaw, Roll, and Dessert. Children’s 
menu is Hot Dog, Macaroni & Cheese, Slaw and Dessert

March 9 - Ground Chuck Patty, Smashed Potatoes, Broc-
coli/Cauliflower Salad, Bread and Dessert.  Children’s 
menu is same as adult menu.

March 16 - Ham, Baked Potato Bar, Peas, Bread and Des-
sert. Children’s menu is same as adult menu.

March 23 – Holy Week -No Dinner

March 30 - Meatloaf, Scalloped Potatoes, Green Beans, 
Bread and Dessert.  Children’s menu is same as adult 
menu.

Mid-Week Communion, led by Rev. Jared Stine, 
begins at 11 am in the Chapel. 
			   Bible Study Lunch, led by 

Dr. Al Ward, begins at 12 noon 
in the Dining Hall, he will 
be finishing up the book of 
Genesis and beginning some-
thing new in February. Meal 
includes: Soup, Sandwich, 
Dessert, Tea or Water.  

Bible Study
Bring your own lunch or make a reservation by 
Monday at 4:30 pm for the $5 catered lunch.  All 
are invited!

Daylight
Savings Time 
begins March 13


